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President’s Corner 
Submitted by Glenn Austin, Chapter President 
 

Dinner and Meeting 
 

Dinner will be at the Black Mountain Grill, 11021 S. Eastern Ave. (702-990-0990) we have a group reservation for 5:30 PM. 

This allows everyone to plenty of time to visit, have a relaxing meal and still make our 7:30 meeting at HND in the 1st floor 

meeting room. All are welcome friends, family and guest the more the merrier. Of course it is a Dutch pay event.  

 

Presentation 

 

This month Chad Hesterman will be covering Advisory Circular (AC) 90-89A, Amateur-Built Aircraft and Ultra-light Flight 

Testing Handbook. Covering the “meat” of the AC via a PowerPoint show. 

 

 

 

 

May Meeting Minutes 

 

Chapter Meeting 5/14/14 

 

Called to order at 7:45   By Chapter President Glenn Austin 

 

50/50 – See Brian P. 

 

Guest, we had one. However, did not capture his name. 

 

Thanks for sharing your home: Robert and Kathleen, also Thanks to all those helping with the set up, preparation and great 

food. 

 

Move to accept last months’ meeting minutes by Brian P, 2nd Roger H. 

 

Treasurers report: Explained by Brian P. Motion to accept Robert J. 2nd Chad H.  

 

New Business: 

 

·         Question about Christmas Dinner possible alternate locations. Virgins R. 

 

o   Discussion concluded alternate locations are possible. Suggestions need to be provided to the committee with pertinent 

details. Detail examples are but not limited to: Location, seating capacity, cost, does this location allow outside caterers, etc… 

 

·         Motion to cap Christmas Dinner ticket cost at $50.00 per person, by Roger H. 2nd Randy C. Motion Passed.  

 

·         Young Eagles: Ralph: Saturday 6/14 for young eagles. Confirmed event will be at Kings Avionics hangar. 

 

·         Fly-Outs and Social events: 

 

o   Roger H. ask about possible Control Tower visit/tour. 



 

o   Terry Frazier. :6 have purchased tickets for Red bull air races. If interested contact Terry for seat / row numbers if you want 

to get close.  

 

·         Webmaster: No report 

 

·         Newsletter: Requests information for newsletter submittal.  

 

HND Zoning: City Council Meeting delayed until July. 

 

50/50 

 

 

 

Adjourned 8:15 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Dear EAA Flyer, 
  
The Hayward Air Rally is celebrating its 50th Year Anniversary in 2014 by staging a Rally July 

23 through July 29 2014 from Hayward California to AirVenture in Oshkosh Wisconsin. The 

Rally accepts aircraft with traditional instruments and aircraft with glass panels. Pilots of all skill 

levels are welcome. Visit our website for more information at http://www.hwdairrally.org  or you 

may contact: info@hwdairrally.org  
The Hayward Air Rally has awarded 7 scholarships to the EAA Air Academy in 2014. 
Chris Verbil 
Chair, Hayward Air Rally Committee 
info@hwdairrally.org  
408.533.9357 office 
408.757.3426 cell 
Twitter:  @hwdairrally 
Facebook:  Hayward Air Rally 

 



 
 



 

 



 
 
Editor’s Note: 
Due to his absence from last month’s business meeting, our Chapter Secretary has no minutes to 
report for the meeting.  However, he did provide this information to all who are interested: 
 

        Van's Aircraft RV12    

© 2014 Van's Aircraft 

Let us know if you would like to see the RV-12 on tour. Demo flights will be available to prospective buyers and 
will be scheduled in advance. Please request a demo at “http://www.flyrv12.com/#%21tour-details/c10neand” we 
will contact you to confirm. 

Tour Dates and Locations: 

A brand new RV-12 is leaving the factory. See it and it could become yours! 

 
 

June 30 in Las Vegas at HND Airport  

Demo Availabilty: Henderson: June 30--2 afternoon slots open 

*RV-12 Team members will be available to answer questions and viewing of the plane is open to anyone in the area. Stop 
by and see us!  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Treasurer’s Report 
Submitted by Brian Prinzavalli, Chapter Treasurer 
 

Balance Forward from May, 2014:      $3,365.51  
 
  Income for the month: 
   50/50 Drawing    45.00 
   Member Dues            456.90 
                                 Tool Rental     80.00 
   

Total Income            581.90  
      Subtotal:    $3947.41 
 
  Expense for the Month: 
   Picnic Supplies – Meeting  299.55 
                                Tool Purchase     31.26    
 
  Total Expense            330.81 
 

Ending Balance for May, 2014       $3,616.60 
 


